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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

November 3, 2009
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, June 6, 2009 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Lindsay Case, Director


& Cowan, P.C.

Les Krohnfeldt, Director

 
Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Holger Christiansen



Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A









Jennifer Irvine
1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Woods called the meeting to order at 8:39 a.m. 

Add bond refinancing to the agenda

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-
Director Krohnfeldt motioned to approve the June 6, 2009 minutes and excuse Director Cone and Director Christiansen seconded by Director Case.  Motion passed.

3. Projects Report –
a. Capacity Project Schedule/Update-

Ms. Irvine reported that the project was near completion with a few issues to resolve on the flood plains, conveying the right of way to the city and county, and closing out permits.  The Board asked who would be maintaining the road and Ms. Irvine indicated that it would be between the city and county.

Director Woods asked when the right of way would be conveyed to the city and the county.  Ms. Irvine indicated that she would be working with Mr. Susemihl on it and hoped to have it done by the end of 2010.
b. Review of Construction Expenditures-

Ms. Irvine stated they were working on the final billing. Ms. Irvine stated further that there would be ongoing monitoring on the wetlands over the next 5 years, which the county will oversee for the next 2 years to be in compliance.
Mr. Schooler said that there is about $180,000 the District will make in final payments and approximately $150,000 that will be needed for cleanup that Mr. Watson is handling, which will leave the District with about $200,000 in the project fund.  The Board talked at length about the remaining funds and decided to keep them available until the project is completely closed out.  The funds would then be used towards debt service.  

4. Manager’s Report-
a. Permit Activity-

Mr. Schooler indicated that there was very little permit activity right now.  A Fee Summary report was submitted for the record.
b. Development Activity-

Mr. Susemihl reminded the Board that if/when Banning Lewis Ranch annexes into the city they will owe the District $65,000.
5. Legal Report-
Mr. Susemihl stated that because of all the authorized debt in Colorado the Transparency Act was passed therefore additional reports are required.  The report is to be mailed out to all the homeowners or can be posted on the Special District Association website.  The report is due between November 15th and January 15th.  Mr. Susemihl indicated that he would file the report.
Mr. Susemihl said that Directors Cone, Christiansen, and Krohnfeldt are up for election in May 2010 and the self nomination forms would need to be returned to him by the statutory deadline of February 26th.  If there are no more than 3 candidates the election will be cancelled.  Director Case motioned to designate Mr. Susemihl as the election official seconded by Director Krohnfeldt.  Motion passed.  

6. Old Business-  
Director Case motioned to approve the monthly draw as well as the draws through April 2010 seconded by Director Krohnfeldt.  Motion passed.
7. New Business- 
A. 2010 Budget Hearing, 2009 Amended Budget, Mill Levy-
Mr. Susemihl stated that the hearing for the 2010 Budget and 2009 Amended Budget was advertised and was now open for public comment.  There were no public comments so Director Woods closed the public hearing.  

Upon motion made by Director Case, seconded by Director Christiansen, a resolution which adopted the 2010 Budget, amended the 2009 Budget, appropriated the funds set forth in the budget, and authorized the mill levy certification at 10.8 Gallagherized, was unanimously passed with authorization for management to adjust the numbers when the final county assessed valuation is received.  

8. General Discussion-   
Director Woods said that he had talked to Zach Bishop from D.A. Davidson regarding refinancing the 2008 Bonds at 3 ¾%.  There would be a 104% penalty, but it would still save the District about $1 million in financing over 20 years plus the District would get to keep the $2 million that it already has saved for debt service.  Director Woods stated further that there was a possibility they could get the penalty waived as well.  The Board felt that it was a fiduciary responsibility to the constituents to move forward with the refinancing.  Director Woods will contact Mr. Bishop for further detail and will let the Board know. 
9. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 6, 2010 at 8:30 a.m. to be held at The Olive Real Estate Group.
10. Adjournment-
The meeting was adjourned at 10:03 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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